
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS  
 

CITIZEN’S ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

321 WALNUT STREET, GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

THURSDAY, January 13, 2022 – 6:30 PM 

MINUTES 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Chairman Thomas Smith 

COMMITTE MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Thomas Smith, Vice-Chair Cheri Starnes, 

Secretary Hope Chessel, Taylor Collins, Chris Gay, Amber Gifford, Al Herndon, Tim Howell, 

Kevin Hurley, Pam Lewis, Scott McGee, Dan Nichols, Nah-Deh Simmons, Charles Sohm, 

Christina Treadway, Stephanie Williams, 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Henrietta Francis, Erin Howard, William 

Meeks, Kimber Muller, Ron Winstead, Theresa Crokett, Lesley Davidson and Leanne Wilkes. 

Members removed: W. Taft, W. Taylor.  

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: none 

Chairman to call on members of the audience wishing to address the Committee on matters not 

on the agenda. 

No comments 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

1. Approval of minutes for the January 13, 2022, Regular Meeting, January 6, 2022 Rivers 

House Committee Meeting, and January 6, 2022 Beautification Committee Meeting. 
Motion made by Pam Lewis, Seconded by Kevin Hurley 

COMMITTEE BUSINESS 

2. CAC Committee member update, Motion made by Cheryl Starnes, seconded by Christina 

Treadway to remove W Taylor and W Taft from CAC, passes by vote.  

3. Visit/Explore Green Cove Springs Initiative:  A motion was made to explore a ONE 

HUNDRED-FIFTYETH ANNIVERSARY of the city (which will take place in 2024) by Chris 

Gay, seconded by Stephanie Williams, passed by vote.  

4. Sub-Committee update:  

219 Spring Street house has been secured, a major topic of discussion for preservation of the 

property.  A motion was made by Taylor Collins to join the Beautification subcommittee, 

seconded by Chris Gay. motion passed. Rick Ott gave a small update on the Subcommittee; they 

will choose a new chair at the next meeting as the previous chair has resigned from CAC.   



5. Topic Discussion: Hope Chessel proposed the committee to decide on a community service 

project for the CAC to spearhead or participate in. This will give more visibility and accessibility 

for the community to meet and interact with the CAC.  This will be revisited at a future meeting.  

6. Old Business Follow-up: None 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 p.m. 

  

  

Hope Chessel, Secretary, CAC  
  

  

Thomas Smith, Chairman, CAC  
  

  

Edward R. Gaw, Mayor  
 


